
Road 2 Resiliency November Coalition Meeting 

November 2, 2020  

3:30pm - 4:45pm  

Via Zoom 

 

Members Present​: Allison O’Rourke, Zoe Sowa, Alyssa Olsen, Kathryn Staats, Melody Halpin, Jessica 
Verboomen, Dawn Wright, Jon Schray, Adrianne Lynch, Liliana Ayala, Nikki Page, Denise Rowlett  

 

AGENDA 
ITEM  DISCUSSION  DECISIONS, ACTIONS, 

ASSIGNMENTS 

Review / 
Approve 
Meeting 
Minutes 

October minute reviewed  Alyssa motioned, Jon second. 
Minutes passed 



Announceme
nts 

Only7Seconds is hosting a fundraiser for South Bend O7S “You 
Matter” shirts and hoodies! Worn nationwide on the 7th of each 
month, these shirts and hoodies help support this mindset 
movement. It only takes 7 seconds to reach out to someone and 
let them know that they matter - a fight against isolation. 
 
The RX Takeback Event was held on Saturday, October 24th 
from 10am - 2pm at Pioneer Grocery in South Bend. 38 pounds 
on unused, unwanted or expired medication was collected. 
Thank you to all of our wonderful partners for all your hard work! 
See you next time! 
 
The CPWI surveys are COMPLETE! IT’s only November and we 
have already reached our goal of 100 completed surveys. Great 
job everyone! 
 
There will be NO Healthy Youth Survey conducted this year. 
Planning for what to do next is the works.  
 
Tall Cop Says Stop is coming to Pacific County…. virtually! Tall 
Cop will be presenting about vape pens, trends and dabbing 
from 5:00pm - 6:30pm, followed by a quick presentation on 
LOCAL trends by our prevention team. There are already over 40 
people registered.  
 
ABC was awarded $10,000 of COVID Relief Grant Funds. They will 
be supplying student career handbooks to all high school 

Order your shirt or hoodie ​HERE 
Learn more about Only7Seconds 
HERE 
 
Register for Tall Cop Says Stop 
HERE 
‘ 
For more information regarding 
ABC, please contact Jewel Hardy 
at ​jewelh@centurytel.net  

https://www.customink.com/fundraising/southbend-only7seconds?share=2961603938536547&fbclid=IwAR3zhDsBri8u5atzAYcoq0HiC5EeRUbbpZpK1bdjouot4b56aOzhnQf4B7M
https://only7seconds.life/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/tall-cop-says-stop-vape-pens-trends-and-dabbing-tickets-126331080663
mailto:jewelh@centurytel.net


students, and will be paying for certification of Kathryn Staats to 
facilitate orientation with the students.  

Share-out:  
Kathryn Staats presented about the work our FRC’s did for Red 
Ribbon Week! RRW was a HUGE success!  

Learn more about it HERE. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Resiliency 
Rockstar  

 Melody Halpin was awarded the Resiliency Rockstar award! 
Melody ran a competition for previous graduating classes to 
help raise money for the Raymond Pool. The goal was to raise 
about $5,000 to keep the pool open for hte summer. OVER 
$9,000 was raised!  
 
Here’s what Tessa Clements, R2R Past Chair, had to say: 
“​Although we are recognizing Melody for the quick thinking 
contest she pulled together to support the Raymond Pool 
through the month of September, it should be noted that 
Melody does more for this community than any one person 
should have the energy for.  Melody is the brainchild behind 
many great community fundraisers and supports that have 
become common place parts of our community that we tend to 
take for granted. She is always there to help come up with a 
solution to any problem and does it with the kind of joy and 
passion that a community like ours needs.” 

Know someone who is a true 
Resiliency ROCKSTAR in our 
community? Nominate them 
today! 
 
To nominate a rockstar in our 
community, click ​HERE! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScgqGpibN3JlnTDO_5-N0OomRYTTEEcL4moZSI9mFWD_xth-w/viewform?usp=sf_link


Monthly 
Reports - 
Teen 
Advocacy 
Coalition 

See updates ​HERE   

Monthly 
Reports - 
Family 
Resource 
Navigators 

Kathryn is doing GREAT with her new position! Great job Kat! 

Contact information:  
Kathryn Staat: 
kstaats@esd113.org 
Liliana Ayala: 
layalasilva@esd113.org 
Nichole Pag: ​npage@esd113.org 
Jessica Verboomen: 
jverboomen@esd113.org 

Month 
Report Outs, 
etc 

   

Monthly 
Reports - Big 
Brothers, Big 
Sisters 

Unfortunately, Molly has moved back to Illinois to be closer to family 
and is no longer serving with BBBS. 

BBBS has 13 matches up and meeting virtually (in North 
County). We are accepting new enrollments for BOTH Bigs and 
Littles. Littles are typically ages 5-12 and Bigs just need to be at 
least a freshman in high school. Matches meet via zoom for one 
hour once a week and follow a fun curriculum or play games. 
We are very flexible in terms of times and scheduling and are 
happy to adjust to make times work for the Big or Email. This is a 
great opportunity for an adult who may have thought about 

For more information on 
becoming a Big in our 
community, contact Robyn 
Handley at ​Robyn@swwabigs.org 
 
 

https://mailchi.mp/35746dc324ef/tac-updates-november2020?e=fecce95b52
mailto:kstaats@esd113.org
mailto:kstaats@esd113.org
mailto:layalasilva@esd113.org
mailto:npage@esd113.org
mailto:jverboomen@esd113.org
mailto:Robyn@swwabigs.org


 

being a mentor, but didn’t have the time in their schedule to 
leave work once a week to attend match meetings. It is also a 
great way for high school students to get their community 
service hours virtually. Applications can be filled out online at: 
www.swwabigs.org​. We will also be starting a new virtual Boys 
Group and Girls Group very soon. This will be a space for youth 
(particularly those who are doing strictly virtual school) to come 
together and hang out with their peers. This group will be 
facilitated by an adult, but the youth will get to help decide what 
they want to do for activities. 

  

Finally- here is an adorable video of a Pacific County match 
(Little is Carolyne Perez’s daughter Ruby) that was filmed 
recently.  

 

Meeting 
Adjourned 

Time: 4:45pm  Thank you everyone!  

http://www.swwabigs.org/
http://www.swwabigs.org/

